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Review 4: Temporally and spatially uniform rates of erosion in the southern Appalachian Great Smoky Mountains: Ari Matmon, Paul Bierman and J. Larson

This paper by Matmon et al. is a very well written piece.  The majority of the paper flowed smoothly and was quite clear and understandable to someone without a strong Geological background.  I would definitely recommend it for publication.  I only had a few minor changes in the text and some other comments.  First, my concern with the paper is similar to my concern with Bierman’s paper last week.  The statement ‘there is a distinct inverse relationship between the scatter in erosion rates and drainage basin area above the sample site’ on page 5 is quite a strong statement considering you don’t have any statistics to back this up (in my opinion).  Really, if you had more large drainage areas you would not see this.  So how do you get around this?  Definitely talk with a statistician about your data and find out if there are any tests you can do to evaluate this data with analysis of variances.  

One comment (1) has to do with scale of deviation/variances.  In your papers you talk about sediment generation and erosion rates in the tons per million year ranges but have a large deviation (20-25% or so).  Is this acceptable in the geological sciences?  

My other comment (2) has to do with figure 2 and 3 clarity.  It would be helpful for me to see where Figure 2 is relative to Figure 1.  Could you do a close up of the park in Figure 1 with the larger Eastern U.S. up in the corner?  Something to give us an idea of where the drainage basins lie in the GSMs.  

Well done-I’m sure it will get published!

